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Hamilton Wentworth Catholic District School Board Education Workers

Fund Raiser for Justin

Our members have reached out to us – so we are reaching out to you!

As many of you are aware, Justin Masotti has a very rare form of brain cancer and medical staff have been doing everything they can for him. Unfortunately, his mother Sonia, an educational assistant at St. Margaret Mary CES and her family have been told that there is not much more that they can do, so the family is now taking Justin to Mexico for specialized treatment. As this treatment will not be covered by OHIP and there is a high cost to get him there by air ambulance, a fundraiser party is taking place on Saturday, November 26th to help out.
Tickets are available at http://justinevents777.wixsite.com/jevents or you can donate to the GoFundMe fundraiser here: https://www.gofundme.com/qgrqpxs4. 

Proposed Changes to the School Boards Collective Bargaining Act
On October 23, 2016 CUPE Ontario School Board local leaders attended a meeting to consider an invitation from the Ontario government to explore extension of the Central Terms of the collective agreement which ends August 31, 2017.  After much discussion, a motion was passed to give our Ontario School Board Coordinating Committee (OSBCC) a mandate to do so with a conclusion date of December 31, 2016.  Any recommendations from these talks would be brought back to the local memberships for a vote.  To date, one meeting has taken place.  We will keep members up-to-date on these talks as they occur.  Until then, the local will elect its own Negotiating Committee at our next General Membership Meeting on November 30, 2016, as per our local bylaws.
We learned earlier this month that OSSTF was not able to reach an agreement on extending their contract.  They have not ruled out a return to the table, but their talks are over for now.

Election of Local Negotiating Committee
Our collective agreement ends on August 31, 2017.  In accordance with our Local Bylaws, we will be electing representatives on our Negotiating Committee at our next General Membership meeting, Wednesday, November 30, 2016.  Representatives are elected from the following job classifications:

Casual/temporary Clerical, Casual/temporary Educational Assistant, Educational Assistant – Elementary, Educational Assistant – Secondary, School Clerical – Elementary, School Clerical – Secondary, Social Worker, Speech Language Pathologists, and Administrative Clerical/Support Staff/Technical Staff.
Special Assessment – Action Fund
After filing appropriate notice to the members in September 2016, a motion was carried at our October 26th general membership meeting, “to pass a special assessment which would require each member to have an additional $2.00 deducted per pay period and to have these funds added to the Action Fund until the goal of $2 million is achieved.  These funds are only to be used in the event of a strike, as outlined in Local Bylaws, Section 12 – Action Fund.”
Notice has been given to the employer to begin this deduction, effective immediately.  The local will secure these funds into term deposits which will only be accessed to provide members with strike pay in the event that we are in a strike or lock-out position in future rounds of bargaining.  Currently under the CUPE National Strike Fund Regulations, we do not have access to CUPE National $300 weekly strike pay for the first 10 days of a strike or lock-out.  Our local “strike fund” provides up to $400 weekly for the first 10 days of any strike, as well as a top-up of $100 weekly to the CUPE National strike pay, until the end of the strike or until the Fund is depleted.
Clarification on Casual Support and Professional Development
Feedback from members has been that agents of the Board have suggested they turn their questions about casual replacements and professional development workshops back to their union.  To be clear, CUPE has and will continue to advocate for casual replaces for every absence, regardless of job classification.  The decision, however, is solely that of the employer.  Staffing shortages impact not only on students but on those of us who must carry the additional workloads.  This leads to other problems such as poor morale, further absences and “burn-out.”  
Likewise, CUPE presses the employer to provide meaningful professional development sessions to all CUPE employees.  We make suggestions of appropriate topics, and encourage our members to give constructive feedback through the evaluation sheets but we do not have control of the planning and implementation of any workshops for any of our classifications.  If you find yourself being told by an agent of the Board to “ask your union” why you are sitting through the same workshop again and again, or through a workshop that does not speak to your particular position, please remind them that your union is not the decision-maker in PD.
Long Term Disability Benefits
The employer has given notification to CUPE of a new LTD provider, effective November 1, 2016.  Sun Life Financial has provided the employer with a new policy at the rate as of August 31, 2016, with no new premium increases through August 31, 2017.  The Board is in the process of setting up a meeting with the new provider and the respective bargaining units to any question with respect to the transition from Great West Life to Sun Life Assurance.

Provincial Benefits Trust

The OSBCC has advised the government that without additional funding, they do not feel there is sufficient funding to establish and sustain extended healthcare benefits for members through a benefits trust.  Discussions continue to secure the additional funding needed for this to move forward.

CUPE Seniority List
In accordance with the collective agreement, Article 10.06, the employer provided all CUPE permanent employees with an updated Seniority List on October 31, 2016.  A copy should be posted on CUPE bulletin boards at all Board locations.  Please be sure to check the accuracy of your seniority date and contact Melissa Marchetti (Secretarial/Clerical), Connie Mamone (Educational Assistants) or Daniela Gollob (Early Childhood Educators) if you have any concerns.

CUPE Views on Education Funding Shortfalls

We all know that there’s no money – no money for resources, adequate staffing, wage increases, improvements in benefits, pensions, and the list goes on.  But here’s some facts to help you understand why CUPE believes the Ontario government has an obligation to students across the province to address these serious shortfalls:

· Ontario ranks 36th of 61 Canadian and American jurisdictions in terms of per-student funding.

· The average spending in 16 states of the US northeast/Great Lakes is $17,306 per student, compared to $12,106 in Ontario.

· 61% of people in Ontario support more spending on K-12 education (up from 56% in 2012), and there remains majority support for increasing taxes to pay for it.

· Many are under-funded on many budget line-items.

· Not all mandated services are fully funded.

· Budgeting is done with the implicit goal of forcing Boards to close schools.

Special Education:

· 44,000 students are on waiting lists for IPRC meetings, or for special needs services.

· The clear majority of Boards say they spend more on special education than they receive from the Ministry of Education.

Impact of School Closures:

· Increased transportation costs, loss of school community which makes it hard for communities to attract young families.

Ontario schools need more than $15 billion in maintenance for outstanding repairs and that’s just based on “visual inspections.”

There are over 100,000 students in portable classrooms in the province.

Exposure to Head Lice
We encourage all members to complete the Board’s Employee Accident/Incident Report if you are exposed to head lice and you believe the exposure is work related, especially if the student in question has had a history of chronic infestation, is repeatedly sent home and returns the next day.  Seek immediate medical attention to have the diagnosis confirmed and reported properly to the WSIB (Physician’s First Report – Form 8).  Follow the direction of the treating physician if you are advised to stay off work during a period of recovery.  Contact the union immediately for support – the employer will resist your request to have the exposure reported on their Accident/Incident form – we can help!

CUPE Ontario Young Workers Committee
Young workers more likely to be affected by casualization of the workforce, creation of two-tiered workplaces, rising debt loads, and income inequality; they are often the first affected by government cuts and attacks on workers’ rights.  Currently, CUPE Ontario has two vacancies on their Young Workers Committee.  If you are aged thirty years or younger and are interested in being a member of this committee until the term expires at the 2017 CUPE Ontario Human Rights Conference, please contact the local president, Linda Durkin.
Lois Hill Scholarships
CUPE Ontario has invited applications for two scholarships in memory of Lois Hill, a long-time CUPE activist and former president of Local 778.  Each scholarship is worth $500 and is open to Aboriginal members, or children of Aboriginal member of CUPE Ontario, to undertake a course of post-secondary studies for the 2016/17 academic year.  Applicants must be accepted into a program of study at a public or union-based institute of post-secondary education.  Academic merit, or the equivalence in career experience, are the principals governing the selection of successful candidates.   Applications should be received at CUPE Ontario no later than November 25, 2016. Contact the local for more information.

